
MONTHLY REPORT OF THE 

PRESIDENT OF THE MILWAUKEE BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS 

October 31, 2019 Submitted by President Larry Miller 

In an effort to support the goals that have been identified by the Board as essential to the 
accomplishment of the MPS Vision and Mission, the President’s activities during October 2019 included 
the following: 

ACADEMIC ACHIEVEMENT 

• October 7, attended Wisconsin Public Education Milwaukee meeting 

• October 8, attended a presentation by Fania Davis at Mt. Mary College on restorative 
justice 

• October 10, Visited Riverside High School to observe student entry at day start 

• October 10, met with Fania Davis to discuss Milwaukee’s work on restorative-justice 
practices 

• October 14, met with Common Council President Ashanti Hamilton 

• October 21, presented to student teacher group 

• October 23-25, attended the Council of Great City Schools’ annual national conference, 
including workshops on early-childhood reading, world-language instruction and 
bilingualism, ethnic studies, and more. 

• October 26, attended a meeting of the Executive Committee of the Council of Great City 
Schools 

• October 29, attended a meeting at Carver school to discuss STEM work 

• October 30, met with a math tutor from Bay View Boys and Girls Club on strengthening 
high-school tutoring 

STUDENT, FAMILY, AND COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

• October 7, attended a meeting of the Montessori Advisory Committee 

• October 9, attended a meeting of the Milwaukee Library Board’s Innovation Committee 

• October 9, conducted a Beyond the Board Room session at Cass Elementary 

• October 11, attended a meeting of the Black Lives Matter at School’s planning committee 
at MLK Elementary 

• October 15, attended a Family Values at Work event in Washington, DC 

• October 17, met with a “Think Tank” of students at Riverside 

• October 17, Toured the new Arts@Large building and met with leadership 

• October 18, met with representatives from the City and County at City Hall to begin 
discussion of coordination of services and finances 

• October 22, attended the monthly meeting of the Milwaukee Library’s Board of Trustees. 

EFFECTIVE AND EFFICIENT OPERATIONS 

• Met weekly with Dr. Posley 
* * * * *  


